
Custer County Weed and Pest Board 

25363 US HWY 385 

Custer, SD 57730 

 

The March 10, 2020 meeting of the Custer County Weed and Pest Board was called to order at 

1:00 p.m. by Bob White at the Custer County Weed and Pest/ Conservation meeting room.  

Present were Caley Buckert, Jim Lintz, Klinton Rittberger, June Johnston, John Rittberger, and 

Bob White motions were approved unanimously unless otherwise noted.  

Motion by Klint and seconded by Jim to approve last meeting’s minutes as read and this 

meeting’s agenda. 

In old business Caley and Klint gave an overview of the state conference that was held in 

Aberdeen in February. There was discussion about the new legislation being passed and how it 

will effect private and commercial applicators.  

In new business Caley let the board know that she has ordered a sign for the new building and it 

will be up as soon as it arrives. She also let them know that she has started advertising for  

seasonal help, and will start sending out hoary cress letters in April with the newsletter also 

going out around that time. There was discussion about the Forest Service agreement with Black 

Hills National Forest, Caley will come to the board when its ready for approval, Caley will also 

talk with the Nebraska Grasslands about looking into an agreement with them.   

A motion was made by Jim with a second by June to set the next meeting on June 9th, 2020 at 

1:00 p.m and to adjourn the meeting at 1:46 p.m.  


